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October 11, 2013 

 
 
Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated   
P.O. Box 638,  
Iqaluit, Nunavut  X0A 0H0 
 
 
 
Attn:  James T. Arreak, Chief Executive Officer     

Delivered By Electronic Mail 
 

Re:  Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated response to Government of Canada Priority Expectations for 
a First Generation Nunavut Land Use Plan  

 
Dear James, 
 
On July 3, 2013 the Nunavut Planning Commission requested that Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated (NTI) 
provide details to its May 21, 2013 submission noted above.  In that submission NTI states that the 
Commission’s community consultation process is not “well developed” and that this concern needs to 
be addressed.  To date we have not received a response to our request for details.  
 
The Independent Third Party Review (ITPR) our organizations commissioned in partnership with 
government clarifies NPC’s mandate under the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement as it relates to the 
consultation process.  For reference the ITPR states that, “Developing and implementing the public and 
stakeholder participation strategy (including determining what is appropriate) are clearly within the 
NPC’s mandate.”  
 
Community Consultations are starting in the Kivalliq Region October 31, 2013.  We are proceeding with 
the consultations and it is the Commissions hope that any concerns NTI may have had with the land use 
planning process have been resolved.  The Commission recognizes the NTI commitment to the process 
with the attendance of your staff member at all community consultation sessions. 
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Thank you for your continued support and participation in the land use planning process.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
Original signed by: 
 
Sharon Ehaloak, 
Executive Director  
 
cc: Ian Grey, Regional Director General  

David Akeeagok, Deputy Minister   


